
 
 
 
 
3rd October 2023 
 
Dear Parent/ Carer, 
 
Re - School Uniform 
 
This week all students are being spoken to at line up with regard to the standards we expect 
in terms of our school uniform; in particular regarding jewellery, nails, false eyelashes and 
blazers. 
 

 Students are only allowed one stud in each ear, no hoops or dangly earrings and no 
other items of jewellery (except one discrete nose stud – not a nose ring) are 
permitted.  

 Students are not allowed acrylic nails or nail varnish and false eyelashes are not 
permitted.  

 Students must wear their blazers when walking around the school building. Hoodies 
should not be worn with the uniform. Blazers should not be carried around by 
students. 

 Students should remove coats before they enter the building and must be wearing 
their blazers at all times this includes on the way to and from school.  

 
From Monday 9th October any student is wearing acrylic nails they will be sent home to 
remove them. Any extra jewellery or a hoodie will be confiscated and either collected by a 
parent or returned to the student after a week.  
 
Students wearing false eyelashes will be asked to remove them and if this is not possible 
parents will receive a phone call advising them that their daughter may be placed in isolation 
until the lashes can be removed.  
 
This is an important time for all students in Year 10 and 11 and they need to be focussed on 
their learning and their subjects. We understand that your daughter is moving towards 
adulthood and may have a desire to express individuality in her appearance. However we are 
confident that her adherence to our clear expectations supports the best learning 
environment. 
 
We thank you for your continued support and for discussing the contents of this letter with 
your daughter. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Ms Smith 
Assistant Headteacher 


